SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

AMMERMAN CAMPUS, ALUMNI ROOM
JANUARY 8, 2009
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* * * * * * * * * *

Chair William Moore recognized the Honorable Frank Trotta and presented him with a plaque for his dedication and years of service as a member of the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees.  Mr. Trotta thanked the members and spoke passionately about the College and all of its successes over the past years.

* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to approve the minutes of the December 11, 2008 Board of Trustees meeting was seconded and unanimously approved.

* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to approve Resolutions Nos. 2009.1 through 2009.4 was seconded and unanimously approved.

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.1    APPROVING BUDGET TRANSFERS

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees established a policy on the authorization of budget transfers, and

WHEREAS, according to that policy the transfers on the attachment must be authorized by Board resolution, and

WHEREAS, the President recommends the transfers on the attachment as necessary for the operation of the College, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the budget transfers shown as Attachment I are hereby approved.

**********

RESOLUTION NO.  2009.2    APPROVING MONTHLY SPONSOR SERVICES FOR SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE  

WHEREAS, the State University of New York Regulation No. 602.7 requires the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees to review and approve all sponsor provided services and their estimated value in advance of the service being rendered, and 

WHEREAS, the regulation also requires the approval of the payment of each sponsor service satisfactorily performed, and
WHEREAS, health insurance is considered a sponsor service, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the health insurance payment to the County of Suffolk in the amount of $1,428,665.06 for the month of November 2008 (Attachment II ) is hereby approved by the Board of Trustees.

*********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.3   ACCEPTING A FEDERAL GRANT FOR THE 2008-2009 FEDERAL WORK STUDY PROGRAM
WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has applied to participate in the Federal Work Study Program (FWSP) authorized under Part C of Title IV of the Higher Education Act of 1965 as amended by the Education Amendments of 1968, 1972, 1976, 1980, 1986, 1992, 1998, and

WHEREAS, the application has been approved in the amount of $552,916, and

WHEREAS, the Federal regulations allow the sum of $50,000 or 10% of the allocation, whichever is less, to be set aside for the Job Locator & Development Program, and

WHEREAS, Federal regulations allow a maximum of 25% of funds to be transferred to the Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant Program in order to enhance grant opportunities for students, and 

WHEREAS, this Federal grant must be matched by a 25% contribution, and

WHEREAS, an amount must be allocated for Community Service Employment/America Reads Project, and

WHEREAS, amendments to the law became effective in October 1986 allowing 5% administrative expense allowance based on total student expenditures for FWSP, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees hereby accepts the total federal allotment of 2008-2009 Federal Work Study Program in the amount of $552,916, and be it further

RESOLVED, that $50,000 be set aside for Job Locator Program, with the College matching contribution of 20% to be provided by in-kind contributions, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Federal Work Study Program’s 5% administrative allowance be charged against FWSP and deposited in the appropriate account, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the On-Campus Work Study Program shall continue to be matched by a 25% contribution by the College and that the Off-Campus Work Study Program be matched by a 25% contribution from the respective participating off-campus agencies, except for the Community Service Employment, and be it further

RESOLVED, that $20,000 be reserved for Community Service/America Reads Project, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the off-campus agencies shall contribute their respective shares of Employer's FICA and Workmen's Compensation except for the Community Service Employment.

**********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.4              ACCEPTING A FEDERAL SUPPLEMENTAL EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY GRANT (FSEOG) FOR 2008-2009

WHEREAS, 
Suffolk County Community College has applied to participate in the Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant Program (FSEOG) authorized under Subpart 2, Part A of Title IV of the Higher Education Act of 1965, as amended by the Education Amendments of 1968, 1972, 1976, 1980, 1986, 1992,1998, and 

WHEREAS, the application has been approved in the amount of $771,758, and

WHEREAS, amendments to the law became effective in October 1986 allowing a 5% administrative expense allowance based on total expenditures for FSEOG, be it therefore  

RESOLVED, that the 2008-2009 Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant in the amount of $771,758 be accepted, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Federal Supplemental Educational Opportunity Grant allotment be deposited in the appropriate accounts, after reducing that allotment with 5% of FSEOG expenditures as administrative expense being charged to the FSEOG account.

**********

Charles Stein, Vice President for Business and Financial Affairs, presented the College finance report.  He explained a slight change from the monthly projections due to the increase in enrollment for the upcoming Spring semester.  Revenues are up.  Expenditures are down by approximately $206,449.  This amount made up the structural imbalance in the adopted budgets.  The Trustees will continue to receive new projections every month.  Vice President Stein’s office is waiting for direction from the County with respect to capital budget requests.  He said the College intends to maintain those projects that have been included in the County Capital Program.  

Trustee Jerry Kane asked if increases in tuition were premature.  Vice President Stein responded that it is necessary to wait on the New York State proposals in this area.  He said that one proposal calls for a $300 reduction per FTEs over a year which would mean $5.2 million for the College.  

Trustee Ernesto Mattace asked if SUNY allowed its four year institutions to raise its tuition.  Vice President Stein said that four year institutions were given a $620 increase.  Chair Moore asked if the increases were allowed mid year.  Vice President Stein said a $310 increase had been allowed, but not as to the community colleges.  

* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore spoke about the Board Self-Assessment Form that was given to members.  He asked all members to review it and let him know if it any changes were recommended.  

* * * * * * * * * *

Trustee Avette Ware reported to the Board about the ESL ceremony that is taking place at the Grant Campus on January 23, 2009.  Trustee Belinda Alvarez-Groneman spoke about the upcoming Nurses’ Pinning ceremony on January 15, 2009.  Trustee Ernesto Mattace reported to the Board about the upcoming ACCT conference in February and that he and Trustees Alvarez-Groneman and Ware would be attending.  Chair Moore stated that the ACCT is a worthwhile group.  He spoke about Congressman Bishop and the importance of his work and impact on SCCC students.  Particularly he referred to the Congressman’s work on the following:

· The costs of higher education;
· The fact that tuition at community colleges is much lower;
· That a 5% tuition increase at community colleges is much lower (by actual dollars) than a similar increase at a four year institution; and 
· That legislation/exemptions placed too large a burden with regard to higher education.
Trustee Mattace said that representatives Israel, Bishop, Schumer and the soon-to-be appointed senator will be contacted in 2009 on behalf of SCCC.  

* * * * * * * * * *

Dr. Shirley Pippins reported to the Trustees that she and her leadership team recently met with Presiding Office William Lindsay and visited the Vanderbilt Museum to explore possibilities of a partnership.  Also, she told them that the Libyan delegation has been in touch with the College and perhaps may talk soon.  Dr. Pippins also stated that the Middle States Team Chair, Dr. Karen Stout, would be presenting her report at 11 a.m. today to the College community. 

* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore said that plans to hire a Presidential Search firm will begin soon. 
* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to enter into executive session was seconded and approved unanimously at
9:10 a.m. with possible action being taken and meeting to resume later after Middle States report.  
* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was adjourned at 12:45 p.m. with no further action being taken.   

* * * * * * * * * *

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held at 9 a.m. on Thursday, January 15, 2009 in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gymnasium on the Ammerman Campus.

Respectfully submitted,

George Kane

Secretary
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